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Hungarian resistant vines in Mexico
Wine and grape growing in Mexico is still in its infancy. The Research Institute of Viticulture and Enology of the UP is providing support for these and related training: Zoltán Madaras, President of the Research Institute of Viticulture and Enology of the UP, signed a Memorandum of Understanding with the leaders of Cetys Universiad.
In Mexico, the Cetys Universidad hosted a delegation from the Research Institute of Viticulture and Enology of the UP, close to the Gulf of California, on a campus that was inaugurated only a few weeks ago and will be specifically dedicated to the new viticulture and wine-making training program that is being launched at the Mexican university. 
"One of the main achievements of the past year has been the proven success of the Pécs grape varieties in Brazil, and we have even negotiated their further export. We thought that it would be worthwhile to test the potential of the grape varieties of the Research Institute of Viticulture and Enology of the UP in other parts of the Americas, and that's how Mexico came into the picture," said Zoltán Madaras, President of the Research Institute of Viticulture and Enology of the UP. This year's visit to Central America was also preceded by an event in Pécs, since at the end of January 2022, Dávid Bencsik, then Deputy State Secretary of the Ministry of Agriculture, organized a workshop for which ambassadors of Latin America came to the Pázmány Péter Street site.
"In February, we received an invitation from Cetys Universidad to initiate joint research and faculty/student exchanges.


